
In Memory of 
Dr. Gilbert Casterlow, Jr. 
 
 
We offer our deepest condolences to the family of 
Dr. Gilbert Casterlow on his passing.  Gilbert was a 
longtime member and leader of NCCTM having 
served as the Central Region President along with 
several other positions on the Board of Directors.  
In 1994, Gilbert was recognized by NCCTM for his 
outstanding work in mathematics education as a 
recipient of the W.W. Rankin Award, our highest 
honor.  His leadership in Mathematics Education 
throughout the state was exemplary, including work with the UNC Mathematics 
and Science Education Network.  He was an outstanding teacher and a strong 
advocate for students.  Gilbert was recognized with many teaching awards and 
service awards during his career at NC A&T. Gilbert and his wife Patricia also 
established the G and P Casterlow Endowed Scholarship in Mathematics, 
Secondary Education at NC A&T.  You will find more details about Gilbert, his life 
and career, at https://www.articobits.com/obituaries/perry-j-brown-funeral-
home/gilbert-casterlow-jr-obituary 
 
What I will remember most about Gilbert was his enthusiastic personality and his 
welcoming smile whether I had seen him last week or last year.  He was a great 
man, and he leaves a wonderful legacy in the hundreds of students and teachers 
he taught and mentored.  Mathematics Education is better for having been the 
focus of Dr. Gilbert Casterlow, and all of us mourn his passing. 
 
Dr. Kathy M. C. Jaqua 
President, NCCTM 
 
 
 
 
 


